
Editorial Note  

This issue of EJS journal contains a collection of selected articles from the 50th JAIIO. 

The articles published in this issue are expanded and revised versions of papers pre-

sented at the congress. 
 

The Argentine Society of Informatics and Operational Research, SADIO, organizes 

annually the JAIIOs, Argentine Conference on Informatics, an international meeting 

that has been held since 1961. There papers are presented, research results and experi-

ences in the field of Informatics on different topics are discussed, with the assistance 

of researchers, students, and professionals from Argentina and abroad. 
 

On this occasion, the 50th JAIIO were co-organized with the Faculty of Engineering 
of the University of Buenos Aires, and were held from October 18 to 29, 2021 in 

virtual format due to the pandemic caused by covid-19. The general presidents were 

Rosita Wachenchauzer (FIUBA, SADIO), Yanina Bellini Saibene (INTA Anguil) and 

Mariano Beiró (CONICET - FIUBA).  
 

The JAIIOs are organized as a set of separate symposia, each dedicated to a specific 

topic, lasting one or two days to allow the interaction of their participants. We express 

our special thanks to the presidents of the following JAIIO Symposia: 
 

 SAHTI (Simposio Argentino de Historia, Tecnologías e Informática / Argen-

tine Symposium on History, Technologies and Informatics) 

 SID (Simposio Argentino de Informática y Derecho /Argentine Symposium 

on Informatics and Law) 

 SIE (Simposio de Informática en el Estado/ Symposium on State Informa-

tics) 

 STS (Simposio Argentino sobre Tecnología y Sociedad / Argentine Sympo-
sium on Technology and Society) 

  

Karina Bianculli (CEHIs-FH-UNMdP / CONICET-UNMdP), Nicolás Wolovick 

(FaMAF-UNC), Ariel Vercelli (INHUS - CONICET / UNMdP), Ernesto Liceda 

(GECSI, UNLP), Silvana Rica (Secretaría de Innovación Pública. JGM Nación Ar-

gentina), Eliseo Palacios (Subsecretaría de Gob. Digital, Pcia. de Bs As), Agustín 

Simer (Subsecretaría de Gob. Digital, Pcia de Bs As), Marcelo Petroff (UNRN, Ar-

gentina), Soledad Ayala (UNRaf, UNQ, UAI, UNR) y Ana Marotias (UBA, UNRaf, 

UNPAZ) 

 

who collaborated with the selection and evaluation of the articles published in this 

edition of the EJS. 
 

We hope that the published articles will be useful for the readers of this issue. 
 

Claudia Pons and Alejandra Garrido (Editors) 
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